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Thank You Mr. Chair, 


We commend the core-group for selecting a relevant and timely theme for the inter-sessional meeting (“Building Back Better: integrating human rights in sustainable and resilient recovery from the COVID-19 Pandemic”). 

COVID-19 has accentuated systemic global challenges including extreme poverty; widening inequalities; shrinking fiscal space and rising external debts, further constraining  developing countries’ capacities to meet 2030 Agenda 
Pakistan has been no exception to these impacts yet, in our COVID response strategy, we have integrated human rights aspects. 

Our government adopted smart lock-downs to contain the transmission of virus thus saving lives and allowing livelihoods particularly of economically vulnerable people. Under Ehsaas “Compassion” programme, different streams of emergency/cash transfers, small business protections, nutritional support and microcredits continued to help women, children, disabled persons as well as people from religious minorities. 

Some of Pakistan’s key initiatives during Pandemic were:

· Economic relief package of 8 billion USD to 12 million families including emergency cash transfer to 15 million families on or below poverty line, aimed at alleviating poverty and providing social protection to the vulnerable; 
· Unconditional cash transfer program to enable financial and digital inclusion of around 7 million women through the one woman one bank account policy. 
· Special food delivery points called “Langars” are being established to provide healthy meals to people within the lowest income bracket. 
· Education stipend to girls and boys - around 3 million children, will benefit from this over the next 3 years.

· Insurance cards to disabled people for universal access to assistive devices. Disabled people will also be entitled to quotas in accommodation and employment plans. 

We are also sharing the details of our experiences in handling COVID-19 pandemic from the human rights perspective. The Secretariat is requested to reflect our statement and experiences in the report to be prepared pursuant to HRC resolution 43/19. 
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